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LAW SOCIETY CLARIFIES CONFUSION RELATING TO ITS CONTINUATION 

UNDER THE LEGAL PRACTICE ACT 
  
The Law Society of South Africa (LSSA) continues into the Legal Practice Act 
dispensation as a voluntary, representative, professional interest body for attorneys. 
 
‘The LSSA is concerned at the confusion created by reports that the new Legal Practice 
Council has replaced the Law Society of South Africa. These reports are factually 
incorrect as the LSSA continues to exist as an independent body to represent, support 
and assist attorneys,’ say LSSA Co-Chairpersons Mvuzo Notyesi and Ettienne Barnard. 
 
In the dispensation preceding 1 November 2018, the four provincial law societies – the 
Cape Law Society, KwaZulu-Natal Law Society, Law Society of the Free State and the 
Law Society of the Northern Provinces – were the only statutory regulatory bodies for 
attorneys in terms of the Attorneys Act, 1979. These four law societies, together with the 
Black Lawyers Association (BLA) and the National Association of Democratic Lawyers 
(Nadel) (the latter two being voluntary associations), were the six constituent members 
of the LSSA, a voluntary association of those six bodies. The LSSA was never a 
statutory body. 
 
The Legal Practice Council is the new statutory regulatory body for legal practitioners 
(attorneys and advocates) in terms of the Legal Practice Act, 2014, which came into 
operation on 1 November 2018. The four statutory provincial law societies are now 
regional offices of the Legal Practice Council and are no longer constituent members of 
the LSSA.  
 
The LSSA recently amended its constitution in terms of which BLA and Nadel remain its 
constituent members, and the provincial law societies have been replaced by voluntary 
provincial attorneys’ associations. 
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Editor’s note: 
 
The Law Society of South Africa brings together its constituent members – the Black Lawyers Association, 
the National Association of Democratic Lawyers and the provincial attorneys’ associations – in representing 
South Africa’s 26 700 attorneys and 6 600 candidate attorneys. 

 


